

18 North County Street – 9th Floor Waukegan Illinois 60085-4334 Phone 847 377 2250

April 30, 2024

CAPT Stephen Yargosz Commanding Officer Naval Station Great Lakes 2601 E. Paul Jones Street Great Lakes, IL 60088

Dear CAPT Yargosz,

Lake County intends to enter into an Intergovernmental Support Agreement (IGSA) with Naval Station (NAVSTA) Great Lakes and the Department of the Navy to provide support services, including but not limited to: material procurement of salt, sand, & gravel, and spoils removal & disposal as may be required by the Navy. We will provide these goods and services through vendors on contract with Lake County. All contracts awarded by Lake County are awarded on a competitive basis in accordance with Lake County policy and the laws of Illinois.

We understand that this letter is non-binding and constitutes an indication of our interest only. This letter creates no liability or obligation of any nature with respect to any contemplated transaction or any other matter or action described referred to herein.

Lake County is truly pleased and excited about the potential benefits of an IGSA for Lake County, NAVSTA Great Lakes, and the Navy. Lake County currently enjoys a strong relationship with NAVSTA Great Lakes, and we see this venture as another opportunity to grow the relationship. We believe we can assist NAVSTA Great Lakes in meeting its mission in the most efficient and economically feasible manner and we look forward to doing so.

If you have any questions or need additional information regarding our interest, please contact me at 847.377.2228 or via email at psutton@lakecountyil.gov.

Sincerely,

Patrice Sutton

Lake County Administrator